

**AGENDA FOR PEDALS MONTHLY MEETING,  
7.30pm on Monday 18 July 2016, at The Vat and Fiddle PH  
12-14 Queensbridge Road, Nottingham NG2 1NB**

*(Susan Young to chair; Iain Lane to take the minutes)*

**1. Welcome, and apologies for absence, and including brief introductions**

**2. Discussion with Gwyneth McMinn, Network Development Manager, Midlands, Sustrans (postponed from 20 June meeting)**

*(10-minute break)*

**3. Minutes of the previous Pedals Meeting (20 June 2016) and including checking for accuracy, and matters arising / updates including**

- Pedals deficit and newsletter costs, including possible reduction of paper quality
- Response to Nottingham City Council's Nottingham Eco Expressway and Eastern Cycle Corridor consultation, May-June 2016
- Marie Ashby proposed BBC TV Inside Out feature on Cyclists' safety and trams: filming in Beeston-Chilwell and analysing accumulating accident data on the Pedals website
- New EMT Station cycle parking facility (Queen's Road): message of 26 June from Peter Briggs to Alexa Stott, EMT
- Sustrans specialist work on the economic impact of the proposed Trent Lane to The Hook foot-cycle bridge feasibility study, draft received on 27 June
- Pedals stall at Nottingham Green Festival, Sunday 11 September (Andrew Martin coordinating arrangements)

**4. Report on recent meetings / events by people who have attended on behalf of Pedals including**

- Pedals stall at Cycle Live on Sat 25 June: Many thanks to all those who helped!
- 27 June Friends of Bennerley Viaduct: Hugh to report
- 5 July Greater Nottingham Light Rapid Transit Advisory Committee: David Lally to report
- Meeting of 6 July between Peter Briggs and Sue Chambers of Highways England to discuss cycling on the A52 in the Bramcote area

**5. Finance, Membership, Promotion and Publicity (David Easley and Arthur Williams to report)**

- Including updates on membership renewals, new memberships and sales of the Pedals City County Forest book (David Lally to report)

**6. Forthcoming events / meetings**

**Pedals meetings including invitations to visiting speakers, review of the agenda layout, chairing and taking minutes at future meetings and the need to contact The Vat and Fiddle for preparing (e.g. heating) the room.**

Future meetings, including Chairing and Minute-taking arrangements, and possible speakers to invite

15 Aug, 19 September, 17 October, 21 November

- **Other meetings / events including Pedals stalls arrangements**
- Wed 27 July: Pedals items for Greater Nottm Cycling Development Group meeting agenda
- East Midlands Cyclists' Forum meeting, Chesterfield, Sat. 15 October

## **7. Cycle facility and traffic management matters including**

- West Bridgford Proposed Strategic Cycle Routes Public Consultation (deadline 31 July)
- upgrading of the subway under the A52 near Sharp Hill between W Bridgford and Ruddington: my message of 25 June to Martin Duckworth
- possible pdf versions of County Council cycle maps on the County Council website: my exchange of messages with Paul Hillier, Notts CC (26-27 June)
- Cycling Between City and QMC: message of 3 July from Ben Troth, as circulated on 10 July and including Ring Road cycling issues and huge spike in cycle thefts at Tesco Beeston
- Thane Road Big Track diversion: message of 7 July to Scott Talbot from Ruth Thurgood, Vice-Chair of the Nottm Local Access Forum
- TME 7151M Consultation for Carrington St - Response from Pedals Cycle Campaign]; message forwarded by Iain Lane on 11 July
- Transport Plans and speed limits: message of 2 July from Rushcliffe Borough Councillor Rod Jones
- Shared Space User Respect: message of 13 July from Gary Smerdon-White

## **8. Miscellaneous items**

- Lights on bikes: message of 25 June from Roland Backhouse
- My holiday absence dates in August

## **9. Any other business**